

## Town of Bellingham BOARD OF SELECTMEN

10 Mechanic Street Bellingham, Massachusetts 02019 Tel: 508-966-5800 \* Fax: 508-966-4425

## April 2, 2023

The Selectboard meeting was called to order at 6:00 PM by Chairman Don Martinis to discuss an emergency personnel matter. All Board members were in attendance and participating in the Arcand Meeting Room. Also actively participating in the meeting was Beth Cornell-Smith and Administrative Assistant Hilarie Allie.

Due to recent events the Board was called to order to appoint an Interim Assistant Town Administrator.

Mr. Martinis made a motion, seconded by Mr. Connor to appoint Beth Cornell-Smith as the Interim Assistant Town Administrator. The Board was polled and Ms. Grant, Mr. Connor, Mr. Martinis, Ms. McNulty, and Mr. Sahin all voting in the affirmative.

On a Connor/Grant motion the Board unanimously voted 5-0 to adjourn the meeting at 6:03 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Hilarie J. Allie

Administrative Assistant